EDUCATION HR NETWORK
Confidential Minutes
6 June 2013
IN ATTENDANCE
Pauline Broadhurst


London Borough of Barnet

Christina Silva


London Borough of Barnet

Shereen Moussa


London Borough of Brent

Wendy Croft



London Borough of Bromley

Neelam Rando


London Borough of Camden

Gordon Mackenzie


London Borough of Croydon

Cathy Brearley


London Borough of Croydon

Sarah Fryer



London Borough of Enfield

Andy Inett



London Borough of Hammersmith & Fulham

Carole Engwell


London Borough of Haringey

Louise Howard


London Borough of Havering

Alan Grant



London Borough of Islington

Susan Flatts



London Borough of Kensington & Chelsea

Joanne Hatfield


London Borough of Lambeth

Tony Treacy



London Borough of Lewisham

Vivienne Peters


London Borough of Redbridge

Joan Forrest



London Borough of Southwark

Carolyn Graham


London Borough of Sutton

Josephine Macaulay

London Borough of Tower Hamlets
Dawn Reilly



London Borough of Tower Hamlets

Neeta Shah



London Borough of Waltham Forest


Julie Chow (Chair)


London Borough of Wandsworth

Sharon O’Brien (minutes)

London Borough of Wandsworth

Anita Jermyn



Local Government Association

David Algie



Local Government Association

APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Rebecca Smith (Bexley), Mark Nelson and Jackie Bourchier (Ealing), Bev Banks (Enfield), Donna Cusack (Greenwich), Rubeena Mehmed (Haringey), Bob Charlton (Hillingdon), Clare Cobbold (Lambeth), Val Butler (Merton), Val Brown (Westminster), Pete Gaskin (Wandsworth), Selena Lansley (London Councils)
1. MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the meeting held on 10 May 2013 were agreed and noted.

2. MATTERS ARISING

Item 4
JC updated the meeting in MN’s absence. Two options were suggested for sharing information online. The network preferred to use the Education Network part of the London Councils site. Action: DW

Security of Network Minutes
The group discussed the security of network minutes – it was suggested these may be available via a web search and therefore concern was raised regarding confidentiality. It was agreed that network members would maintain confidentiality and minutes would remain brief.  Action: JC will update DW and MN


3. LGA UPDATE
Anita Jermyn informed the group that the publication of the STRB’s 22nd Report, containing its recommendations on the teachers’ pay award for 2013 was expected imminently. AJ would circulate when confirmed.  Action: AJ 

AJ updated the group on the NEOST draft evidence to inform the STRB’s 23rd report. The deadline for submission of the evidence was 18 June 2013, whilst the 23rd Report would be  submitted to the Secretary of State by 10 January 2014. AJ thanked the network for their responses, including those  who had attended the meeting on 17 May. She then went through the main points made in the evidence and said that she would circulate it once finalised.

David Algie (LGA) discussed his recent email to the network regarding the residential survey and welcomed any views or comments from the group.  LA’s have been asked to respond by 14 June 2013. 

Anita Jermyn announced that there would be staffing reductions at the LGA in the near future. 

4. DBS

Andy Inett (H&F) informed the group that his authority was holding a meeting to discuss the new DBS system.  One of the items they will be discussing is whether to make registration for the update service a requirement as part of the conditions of a job offer.  The cost would be covered through SLA.  Some boroughs were concerned that this would be unenforceable.

The LA’s that have been using the new electronic system did agree that it was quicker.

5. UPDATE ON TEACHERS’ PAY
The network updated on progress in boroughs.  Most boroughs have decided to retain flexibility on portability by adopting the policy and adapting to suit their needs.

Tower Hamlets have complied with the request on portability but have not adopted the entire checklist. Their policy has been agreed with NUT and NASUWT. They agreed to email their policy to the group.

Havering has adopted the Educate model.

6. LONDON COUNCILS REGIONAL UPDATE

There were no updates to report


7. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Children’s Centres
Brent & Waltham Forrest both confirmed that they had appointed head teachers to run their children centres paid in accordance with the School Teachers' Pay and Conditions Document. AJ noted that the current STPCD did not actually allow for this but it was possible that could change in the future if the STRB recommended it. 


8. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting will be held on 14th November 2013.
